
 
 

Memorandum 
 

Date:  3/4/2025 
 
To:  Board of Directors of the Pendleton School District 16R 
 
From:  Dr. Julie Smith, Director of Special Programs 
 
Subject: Board Policies 

First Reading JHCD and JHCD-AR Medications 
Deletion JHCD/JHCDA and JHCD/JHCDA-AR 

 
Background: Legislative changes from House Bill 2002 and 2395 passed in the 2023 Legislature and Senate Bill 1552 in 
the 2024 Legislature affecting statute in ORS 339.855-339.871 and rules on administration of medication in OAR 581-
021-0037 require updating our policies to include new rules on short-acting opioid antagonist. OSBA sent these 
proposed new policies and required deletion of previous policies to districts. 
 
Proposal: I bring for your initial review and discussion the model OSBA Policies as listed above.    
 
Recommendation: Please review the attached policies and provide any input prior to the second reading and formal 
adoption. 

 


